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Attachment C — Correspondence with Benalla Rural City Council
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Tim Vesey

From: Joel Ingham <Joel.Ingham@benalla.vic.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 15 September 2022 4:27 PM

To: Tim Vesey

Cc: Nilesh Singh

Subject: RE: Glenrowan Terminal Station (GNTS) additional vegetation removal and water
discharge point

Hi Tim,

The approach for the tree removal application below is appropriate. At this stage we have no objection to the proposal
and will leave any decision on this to the DELWP environmental department.

| will forward your query regarding the Legal Point of Discharge onto the Manager Development — Nilesh Singh who
deals with these enquiries.

Regards.
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We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and pay our respect to
their Elders past and present.

Think before you print. Please consider the environment before printing this email.

The content of this email is confidential and intended for the recipient specified in message only. It is strictly forbidden to share any part
of this message with any third party, without a written consent of the sender. If you received this message by mistake, please reply to
this message and follow with its deletion, so that we can ensure such a mistake does not occur in the future.

From: Tim Vesey <tim.vesey@mvcservices.com.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 7 September 2022 4:13 PM

To: Joel Ingham <Joel.Ingham@benalla.vic.gov.au>

Cc: Andrew Thorogood <Andrew.Thorogood@mondo.com.au>

Subject: Glenrowan Terminal Station (GNTS) additional vegetation removal and water discharge point

Please be cautious
This email was sent from outside of your organisation

Hi Joel,

| hope all is well, and hoping you can steward a couple of items within Council for AusNet.



For the new Connection Works that AusNet are currently progressing at their Glenrowan Terminal Station, AusNet is
currently seeking to:
- Include a new legal point of discharge along Glenwest Lane; and
- Remove two trees along Glenwest Lane that were previously identified to be retained under the current
vegetation removal permit.

Tree removal: I've attached a plan that includes the trees along Glenwest Lane that are proposed to be removed, as
they now fall within the protection buffer of the transformer (and associated bund). We will shortly be making an
application for the removal of the 2 x native trees via DELWP in accordance with the native vegetation removal
guidelines. | have attached the application for reference and can further discuss with Council prior to submission if
appropriate.

Legal point of discharge: Also in the attached plan | have included an indicative location along Glenwest Lane where
AusNet is proposing a point of discharge for environmental water out of the oily water separator unit located at the
transformer bund. If there is a person in council that we can discuss the point of discharge and requirements it would be
greatly appreciated.

Please let me know if there anything else | can provide to support internal interactions.

Regards
Tim

TIM VESEY

APPROVALS MANAGER

M | 0438 054 756

tim.vesey@mvcservices.com.au
Level 7, 575 Bourke Street

M VC Melbourne, VIC 300

WWW.mvcservices.com.
SN G B cservices.com.au
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